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The Housing and Land-Use Committee met on Thursday, March 22, 2018 at the Bronx 
Community Board #6‘s district office. The following members were present at this meeting:  
Jannie Armstrong, Virginia Bird, Claudette Coles, and Jacquetta Whaley. 
 
The following items were discussed: 

 

 Presentation by Carmen Rivera from VIP Community Services about their building 
at 2301 Hughes Avenue  

  
 

A presentation was made by Carmen Rivera from VIP Community Services in regards to their 
request for a letter of support that’s needed to continue their contract with the Department of 
Homeless Services.  The existing development is located at 2029 Hughes Avenue and has been 
in operation over five years in good standing.  The development has over thirty units of 
affordable housing with eleven units that are part of the Department of Homeless Services 
program.   
 
The committee is in favor of providing VIP Community Services a letter of support to continue 
their Department of Homeless Services contract for this development.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The Housing and Land-Use Committee will meet Thursday, April 19, 2018 at 6:30 PM at the 
Bronx Community Board #6 district office at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. 
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